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Question: 

Senator SMITH: Have we seen an increase in the number of hardship requests from 

pensioners?  

Ms Campbell: I do not think we have that information with us. I think we have taken it on 

notice. 

 

Answer: 

The department has only recently began systematically collecting data on the number of 

hardship claims received.  It is therefore not possible to determine whether there has been an 

increase compared with previous periods.  

 

 

 

 

 


